

Phone- Michele Ramage 0418 952 215

EMAIL: ramage.michele.r@edumail.vic.gov.au

WEB: http://www.nefln.vic.edu.au/

Phone- Sharee 0447 782 496 Sean 0428 158 345 Bridget 0437 882 663 Rebecca 0438 141 241 Jenny 0448 259 540 Ian 0437 842 774

Newsletter — Issue 09 Term 4 — 12 December 2019

Benalla Flexible Learning Centre

- Individual Learning Plans
- Flexible timetables
- Mentor Support
- Involvement in the community
- Catering for students needs

WHAT'S ON

WEDNESDAYS Waminda Café
GYM 2pm

THURSDAYS

Yoga 11 am

Please make sure you have returned your permission forms for gym and wear comfortable activity clothing for gym and yoga sessions.

Friday 13TH DECEMBER

Student Christmas Lunch
Report Distribution BFLC

TUESDAY 17th DEC

Last Day Activity
Bright Picnic

FRIDAY 20TH DECEMBER
School Closes at 1:30PM



We are ready for celebrations

Violet Town Market Stall

Saturday 14th December

Site T128



BFLC students have been very busy preparing for the Christmas stall at the Violet Town Market tomorrow. They are situated on Tulip Street, site number 128. Profits from the day will be used to purchase toys for the Christmas Wishing Tree. All items are had made by the students. Wooden Christmas

Tree is over 1 metre in height, beautiful bees wax wraps, Christmas decorations, propagated plants,

had painted terracotta pots and more. Anyone purchasing an item will receive a free hand made fruit fly trap. If you're heading to the Violet Town Market tomorrow we look forward to seeing you.





Return to school 2020

Tuesday 28th January —Staff return to school.

29th Jan to 31st Jan — Student/Parent meetings to

develop Individual Education Plan.

3rd February — School routine begins

Enjoy your Break!

Sustainability Excursion

Students had a wonderful day learning about the process of recycling. They attended two centres, JJ Richards Wangaratta and Albury Waste Management Centre.

The students were told the proper procedure and requirements of recycling.

They are pictured here next to a Solar Farm



We wish all students and families best wishes during this holiday break.

Relax and enjoy your time. We look forward to seeing every next year for a very exciting and productive school year.

FUNFIELDS

All four campuses travelled to Whittlesea for a day of fun. This proved to be a very successful day with students trying out all the different activities on offer. A very collaborative way enjoy the end of year.





